OIL AND GASREGULATORY AUTHORITY

AWARENESS CAMPAIGN FOR GENERAL PUBLIC REGARDING
SAFE USAGE OF LPG /FUELING OF LPG VEHICLES

Liquefied Petroleum Gas (L PG) is a popular form
of Energy. It is highly inflammable and can pose
serious safety hazards, if not handled properly.
Therefore, for safety reasons the Federal
Government vide S.R.O. 1068(1)/2013 dated 18"
December 2013 amended certain clauses of LPG
(Production and Distribution) Rules, 2001.
Appendix V Clause 4 (e) of the notified LPG
(Production and Distribution) Rules, 2001 is

reproduced below: illegal

; decanters is not

(1) For safety reasons, installation of
LPG cylinder or tank on
motor cycles, scooters and public
service vehicles i.e.  three
whedlers, buses, coaches and
wagons shall not be allowed and
treated asillegal; and

(i) No LPG cylinder shall be
installed beneath the seats and
within the passenger
compartment of vehicle. The
licensee shall ensurethat vehicles
having LPG cylinders installed
beneath the seats and within the
passenger compartment  of
vehicle shall not be refueled or
entertained.

DIRECTIONSFORALL LPG LICENCE
HOLDERS

The Federal Government vide
abovementioned S.R.O. banned the filling of
Public Service Vehicles (PSVs) i.e. three
wheelers, buses, coaches and wagons with
LPG fued. Therfore, al LPG licenses are
directed to dtrictly comply with LPG
(Production and Distribution) Rules, 2001.
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